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The Fairlawn Board of Trustees is pleased to welcome Carla Mitchell, JD to Fairlawn as  Interim CEO
for Fairlawn Retirement Community.  Carla will be working with the Board and Management Team
to move Fairlawn forward for the future while also supporting Fairlawn's commitment to our region
today.

Carla began her professional career as an elder law attorney in Memphis, Tennessee. She quickly
left the private practice of law, and has held many executive leadership positions with for-profit and
not-for-profit organizations in the healthcare and senior living industry. Her current focus is
stepping in to help organizations get or stay on track for the future. The daughter of a 22-year
United States Air Force veteran, she has lived throughout the US and Europe and continues to travel
extensively. Carla loves meeting new people, is dedicated to helping her community members live
meaningful lives, and has a particular soft spot for her rescue cat. She has a passion for cooking
(and eating) and loves a good card game.  Although Carla calls Indianapolis home, she is currently
residing at 546 Cardinal Dr. on the Fairlawn campus and looks forward to meeting you. 

The Board of Trustees in partnership with Mennonite Health Services (MHS) is continuing the search
for a permanent CEO who fits the mission, culture and future of Fairlawn.







Fairlawn Independent
Fairlawn Retirement Community                        Archbold, Ohio

Welcome to Carla Mitchell, JD
Fairlawn Interim CEO

FAIRLAWN CORP.
ANNUAL MEETING

TUESDAY, APRIL 26
6:30PM  FAIRLAWN CHAPEL

The Fairlawn Board of Trustees along with
Church representatives will meet to review
the 2021 financial audits for Fairlawn
Haven, Fairlawn Inc. and Fairlawn
Apartments. 

 Residents are welcome to attend, but space is
limited.   Face masks are required.




(Note:  The Annual Town Hall for Fairlawn Inc. is
scheduled for July 13 at 10:00am in Wyse Commons)

HOT DOGS &
BRATS!

APRIL 28TH
Village Council invites you to join
us for lunch on Thurs., April 28 
 11:30-12:30  at Wyse Commons



Guest speaker: 

Archbold Mayor, Brad Grime



Free will offering. All proceeds will support
efforts to enhance handicap accessibility on

our independent living campus.






Spring is in
the Air

It is  time for the grass and
landscape season to begin!

Fairlawn will once again be
working with Custom Turf
Solutions of Wauseon to care
for our beautiful campus. This
is the third season that
Custom Turf Solutions has
provided lawn care services
and they have proven to be an
excellent landscape partner.  

Custom Turf Solutions 
 provides mowing services
and are also responsible for
edging/ trimming,  spreading
fertilizer and insecticides,
weed control, and fixing turf
trouble areas.

It is a large campus to care
for. If you see any trouble
areas or have any concerns
please contact Jake at
567.444.5102

Fairlawn currently has two vans to serve residents throughout our campus.  The green van used for
Care Center medical transport is 22 years old and failing.  Many of our Care Center residents are not
able to be transported in a traditional vehicle due to their limited mobility and medical concerns.  
We are beginning a fund raising effort to support the purchase of a new medical transport van as we
continue to support the needs of those entrusted to our care. To make this happen, we need your
help. Please consider a donation to support  the  purchase of a new medical transport van for
Fairlawn.  This van will be primarily used for Care Center resident transportation, but  it will also be
available as needed to support the needs of our assisted living and independent living residents.

Send to:  Fairlawn Haven c/o NEW VAN  407 E Lutz Rd., Archbold, OH 43502.
For more information contact: Mari Yoder at 567.444.5102 myoder@fairlawnarchbold.com.  

can you help us get a new van?






Smoking is not permitted at any time inside a duplex, apartment, assisted living or the care center.
This policy includes all residents, Wyse Commons members, family, employees and guests.
Smoking is not permitted at any time on any of the outdoor areas of campus.
Help keep our campus clean.  DO NOT dispose of cigarette butts anywhere on our campus.

Fairlawn is thankful for the support and guidance provided by Nancy Roynon Beck, Health Care
Administrator over the past 3 years.  Nancy has worked in health care for over 35 years and is looking
forward to time with her husband Neil, and their 21 grandchildren.  We will miss Nancy, but wish her
much happiness.

On March 21st Fern Schrock passed away at Fairlawn Care Center.  She was 101 .  A longtime
campus resident, Fern was the founding leader of the Fairlawn Auxiliary and together with her
husband Cephus, was integral in the building and growth of Fairlawn. Fern was a faith filled servant
of the Lord in so many ways.  She was the first female to be honored as citizen of the year in
Archbold. Fern left a lasting legacy of faith, service and care.
Marv Leatherman, a longtime plumber who served our community for many years, passed away in late
February. We are so thankful for Marv's faithful service.  

If you have questions, compliments or concerns please share them with your village council members.
Bev Bettison (419.445.5600),  Jerry Griffin ( 717.719.2244), Gloria Lauber (419.966.6488), Jane Niday
(419.583.6375), Joyce Rupp (419.270.2641), Janet Tadsen (419.215.7211), John Trudel (419.445.9985)
and Ross Wyse (419.276.1672)

COVID vaccine and booster shots are available through the Care Center. Contact Jake at
567.444.5102 if you would like to be scheduled to get the vaccine or booster at our next clinic.
As many COVID restrictions are being eased, continue to use caution. Protect yourself and those you
care about by staying up to date on your vaccine. 
If you have tested positive for COVID, please contact our office 567.444.5102 so we can take proper
precaution should you need assistance during your quarantine period.
If you need to come to the Care Center for a stay, current regulations state that if you are not fully
vaccinated (had the COVID vaccine AND booster) you will be required to isolate for a minimum of 7
days upon your arrival.

We are being challenged throughout the campus with clogs caused by wipes that are advertised as
"flushable." Please note, this is not the case and they can cause significant plumbing issues. Please
throw away wipes to protect the plumbing in your home.

THE POOL & SPA IS CLOSED  EACH MONDAY 1:30PM-2:30PM  AND THE FIRST WEDNESDAY OF THE
MONTH 4PM-5PM

             










REMINDER: FAIRLAWN IS A "NO SMOKING" CAMPUS

NANCY ROYNON BECK RETIRES FROM CARE CENTER

TO BE REMEMBERED FOR SERVICE

VILLAGE COUNCIL MEMBERS

COVID INFORMATION

PLEASE DO NOT FLUSH WIPES

POOL REMINDER













If you need to be picked up at your Duplex call 567.444.5101 

Join us for fun and fellowship

Writing topic will be given during the meeting

Cards, chips, tables and chairs will be sanitized

"National Velvet" A classic movie starring a young Elizabeth Taylor as a equine-loving 12 year
old in rural Sussex. When she becomes the owner of a rambunctious horse she decides to
train it for the prestigious Grand National Race.

Teachings related to dealing with life's ups and downs.

Shopping in Downtown BG followed by lunch at Easy Street Cafe.
Call 567.444.5101 to reserve your spot. (Limit 9 people for bus)
Cost is $5 per person for transportation
You are welcome to join the group, or drive yourself and meet us there, just let us know!

Hearing aid and battery check

All are welcome
Call 567.444.5101 for information 

FREE 30 min. class features low impact arm and leg exercises. Get moving and share some
fun with our students from Four County Career Center.

Tacos, fellowship and fun. $5 per person. Reservations required, call 567.444.5102

By appointment only.  Call 567.444.5101 to schedule.

Guest Speaker Archbold Mayor, Brad Grime
Join us for Hot Dogs & Brats.  Free Will Donation to support campus handicap access.

To schedule an appointment or learn more call 567.444.5101 or 567.444.5102
All are welcome

CHAPEL WITH PASTOR KERN
EACH MONDAY AT 11AM IN THE GATHERING SPACE




EVERY TUESDAY GROCERY SHUTTLE @WC and CB WINTER SCHEDULE 1PM

DONUTS & COFFEE FRI., APRIL 1 @ CB & APRIL 8@HA 9AM

BILLIARD TOURNAMENT MON., APRIL 4@ WC 9 AM

WYSE WRITERS MON., APRIL 4 @GS 1PM

BINGO TUESDAYS !!!   APRIL 5 @ HA 1PM    APRIL 12 @ CB 1PM     APRIL 26 @ WC 1PM

MOVIE DAY WED., APRIL 6 @GS 1:00PM

BIBLE STUDY WITH DALE KERN  April 7 & 14  @ GS  12:30 PM

ROAD TRIP TO BOWLING GREEN BEN FRANKLIN STORE  THURS. APRIL 14 @ 10AM

HEARING FOR LIFE FRI., APRIL 15 @ GS 11AM 

WYSE READERS BOOK CLUB MON., APRIL 18 @ WC 1PM

EXERCISE CLASS LED BY FCCC STUDENTS WED., APRIL 20 @GS 1 PM

MEN'S NIGHT OUT THURS., APRIL 21 @ WC 5:00 PM

TECHNOLOGY HELP DESK  WEDNESDAY, APRIL 27 @ WC  1PM-3PM

VILLAGE COUNCIL FUNDRAISING LUNCH, THURS. APRIL 28 @WC 11:30AM-12:30PM

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT SESSION:  BY APPOINTMENT  @ WYSE COMMONS LIBRARY

APRIL  ACTIVITIES CALENDAR
CURRENTLY ACTIVITIES ARE FOR RESIDENTS ONLY



Ellen Chapa

Pat Clark

Lyle Friesen

Alice Kleck

Marv Lantz

Tom Lauber

Pam McLaughlin

Harvey Norris

Jon Potter

Betty Reigsecker

Bill Rose

Daryl Roth

Pat Schlegal

Jonathon Siewart

Barb Short

Janet Short

Frank Ulrich

Gene Waidelich

Joyce Welch

FOR AFTER HOURS MAINTENANCE EMERGENCIES
call 419.551.2838 

after 4:30 pm Mon-Fri and weekends









Safety/Maintenance Emergency Number gets called automatically by the IL Emergency System when a

resident pulls a cord or engages their personal  pendant. This is for health and safety issues, water or fire

damage, incidents in Wyse Commons or the Community Building.  

Call immediately in the event of plumbing and roof leaks, lack of heat or AC, no water

or no hot water,  flooding, broken refrigerator, or no electric service. 
  These incidents may cause harm to you or damage to the unit and need to be addressed immediately.





Leonard & Carolyn Breidenbach

Jack Colegrove
Carolyn Walters

Shelly Zimmerman

Fairlawn currently has duplexes and a Haven Apartment
available.  Fairlawn also offers up to a $500 referral
bonus to any resident that refers someone who
purchases a life-lease.  Encourage someone you know to
join our community of caring neighbors.

If you know someone who would like to be part of the
Fairlawn community have them call Jake at
567.444.5102.  

SPRING = NEW BEGINNINGS
help someone make Fairlawn their new home

We are excited to welcome volunteers
back to the Care Center and we need

your help!  To learn more call 
Mari at 567.444.5086



Contact Numbers for Independent Living                   
Interim CEO, Carla Mitchell                         567.444.-5080
IL Manager, Jake Clapp                                 567.444.5102
Safety/Maintenance Emergencies               419.551.2838
Project Manager, Darin Sauder                   567.444.5077
Activities/Transportation, Tori Williams       567.444.5101
Klean Korners --Leslie, Joyce & Shannon    567.444.5101
Tips & Toes--Shannon                                   567.444.5078     
FCHC Lab                                                        567.444.5106
Non-Emergency Police                                  419.445.9991
Social Services/Admissions., Lisa Vollmer   567.444.5082
Development, Mari Yoder                             567.444.5086
Business Office, Todd Moore                       567.444.5089

FCHC LAB SERVICES
at Wyse Commons




Don't Miss Out... 
If you are going to be away or lost your newsletter you can  find it on the Fairlawn

website at www.fairlawnarchbold.com  
Click on the News&Events tab at the top of the page!




You can also follow us on facebook at www.facebook.com/fairlawnarchbold



BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT IS

AVAILABLE BY APPOINTMENT
TO SCHEDULE  OR LEARN MORE

CALL 567.444.5101 OR
567.444.5102




No appointment needed!
OPEN M-F    7am-1:30pm
for info call 419.446.4899

Join us for Lunch
Monday-Friday
Wyse Commons

11:30-12:30
Eat-In, Carry-Out or  Delivery 

please call ahead if you
are not feeling well.

Please call ahead at least 24 hours
(when possible)    567.444.5101








Tax deductible donations can be dropped off at
Wyse Commons or mailed to the Care Center: 
Fairlawn Haven, 407 E. Lutz Rd., Archbold, OH

43502
 Attn: Development Office

Donate Today!
Make Fairlawn
a part of your
estate plan.
Be a volunteer.
Encourage
others to
support our
mission.


